
October 12, 2020 

 

THE LAKE TOWNSHIP REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON MONDAY, 

October 12, 2020 IN THE TOWNSHIP BUILDING. 

 

PRESENT: SUPERVISORS FRED ELDER, HARRY FAIRLAMB, JON GANDER 

AND SECRETARY DEANNA YARNELL. 

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER AT 8:00p.m. NO GUESTS WERE 

PRESENT. 

*MINUTES TO THE SEPTEMBER REGULAR MEETING WERE READ AND 

APPROVED BY A MOTION FROM GANDER AND A 2ND BY FAIRLAMB. 

BIDS WERE OPENED 

Replacement of Township roof 

Shetler Construction: $49,994.00 

Saeler Construction: $34,600.00 

Supervisor Gander motioned to accept the Saeler bid contingent on 

the price of lumber. Fairlamb 2nd  

 

TREASURER REPORT 

GENERAL CHECKING   58,810.63,  STATE CHECKING 129,403.21, 

GENERAL SAVINGS $1006.67 

The paving project is complete on Strausser Road. It looks very nice, 

many residents have called to say how appreciate they are of the new 

pavement.  Jon Wilson from Penndot will be contacted to do a 

completion report. 



Mowris Tree Service needs to be contacted to trim Strausser and Lake 

Hill Road.   

Supervisor Gander wanted to look into the Conservation Dirt and Low 

Volume Grant applications.  There is a two day school that is 

mandatory to become eligible for the grant. As no supervisor can take 

two days to attend an online option will be available in January and 

February.  Mr. Gander or Mrs. Yarnell might be able to do an online 

version after the first of the year. 

Bills Approved and paid. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:26 p.m. 

 

Secretary/Treasurer 

Deanna Yarnell 


